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GHovernor’s Monthly Message . . .

Dear District 7780 Rotarians,

Ginny and I have just completed the Official
Visits to all 37 Rotary Clubs in our District, and we
can’t begin to express our appreciation for the warm
hospitality extended to us at every club and the
warm fellowship enjoyed with each Rotarian we
had the opportunity to meet. From Newburyport to
Rumford and from Fryeburg to Damariscotta, our
District is enriched by the 2250 business and
community leaders practicing SERVICE ABOVE
SELF, who are proud to call themselves Rotarians.

We had the opportunity to hear about and to see
the successes of your many efforts through service
projects and fundraising, and to hear of your plans
and dreams for this 1995-96 Rotary year and
beyond. Good Luck to each of you with your
ambitious goals for the year. I know we will all be
successful in our endeavors.

October is VOCATIONAL SERVICE MONTH,
and a greal lime to plan tours of Rotarians’
businesses, creating an awareness of the ways we
serve society through our vocations. It is a greal
time to emphasize the importance of utilizing

The Four Way Test to ensure
that the things we say and do
encourage and foster high
ethical standards in our
businesses and professions. Our
vocation is a vital part of our
lives every month, but during
October, let's focus on the
importance of our vocation and
its significance within Rotary.

We have discussed the
benefits of the programs of Owr
Rotary Foundation during our
visits, and the need to support
our Foundation. As November
approaches, we invite all
Rotarians to participate in our
Rotary Foundation Seminar on

Saturday, November 18th, at the University of
New England in Biddeford, ME. You will be
investing a morning of your life, learning how your
efforts and contributions can affect the lives of
others in a distant land through Humanitarian
Programs. Or maybe you will learn how your
Rotary Club can impact the life of someone from
your community through an Ambassadorial
Scholarship, Grant for a University Teacher or
Group Study Exchange. Several knowledgable
District 7780 Rotarians will give presentations and
conduct group discussion sessions. Regional Rotary
Foundation Coordinator and Rotary International
Director Elect Bob Coultas, from Madison, N.]. will
be our keynote speaker. I'm sure you will find him
very informative and interesting. 1 look forward to
seeing you at UNE on November 18th. We all will
have the opportunity to learn more about the
programs of Owur Rotary Foundation, enabling us to
better serve our clubs, our communities and our world
as together we Act with Integrity, Serve with Love
and Work for Peace.
Yours in Rotary,

Hy -



New Rotarians Where is GGOPQG?

o,ur afﬂfrfc_f m-&nrﬁewasalmm Planning Meeting
e 2 in Nashua, N.H.
7 7 8 0 QOctober 12-14th - George attended RI President’s Herb
. 5 Brown's Conference on Goodwill and Development at
The following Rotarians are New York, N.Y.
welcomed to the District and Ocigber 18th - Durham-Great Bay for the Rotary
respective clubs. Friendship Exchange guests visiting from Newmarket,
Bath Sunri England.
o October 25th - UNE for the Joint Meeting of the

Ms. Diana Davidson

Me. Rufins Teivarias Biddefnn:li—ﬁnco, Saco Bay, Interact and Rotaract Clubs of
Bethel Biddeford, Saco and Old Orchard Beach.
Mr. Allen Connors November 7-12 - Zones 6, 8,12 Institute, White Sulphur
Mr. John Dickson Springs, West Virginia.
Brunswick B e e R e e e
Mr. Roderick Willcox
Ms. Lessa Andersen e Club Secretaries ®

Mr. Steven Peteresen
Mr. Van McCullough

REMEMBER to forward new member reports to DG George
Rice as soon as the new member is inducted into your club.

Casco Bay Sunrise We would like to publish the names of all new members
Mr. Scott Dow in the following issue of the DGNews.
Durham-Great Bay Attendance reports are due to District Secretary Patty
Ms. Mary Westfall McAllister by the 10th of each month for publication in
Exeter that months DGNews.
Mr. Donald Story
Freeport
M. Bill Eggelston
Hampton M. Ben Lowry -Sprin
Ms. Pam Roach (formerly of Exeter) Mr. Theodore Wirth Ms. Ann Lapierre
Kesouk Ms. Sandra Goolden Mr. James McAtee
Mr. Steve K Ms. Suzanne Robillard
: g Ms. Connie Yost Seabrook-Hampton Falls
N 5. nie 1Yos
Newburyport M. Craig Colbath Mr. Brian Roach
Mr. Bemjamin Pearson Rochester Mr. Matthew Fan
m% Mr. Robert Cook Ms. Jeanne Batchelder
— Saco Bay Sommersworth
Mr. James Fisher Mr. David Green Mr. Mark Danie

District 7780 Officers - 1995-1996
George W. Rice, P.O. Box 73, Norway, Maine 04268
Home: (207) 527-2320 - B: (207) 743-6389 - FAX: (207) 743-0764
: Patricia McAllister, PO Box 73, Norway, Maine 04268
H: (207) 743-5612 - B: (207) 743-7777 - FAX: 743-8884
Treasurer: PP Richard “Dick” Thompson, 6 Whippoorwill Circle, Kennebunk, Maine 04043
H: 207-985-2992 - B&FAX 207-985-2325
George A. Cashman, 31 Pine Hill Rd, Newburyport, Mass. 01950
H&B: (508) 462-4541 - FAX: (508) 462-8922
i Craig 5. Wellman, RD #1 Box 1916, Kennebunk, Maine 04043
H: (207) 985-4079 - B: (207) 985-6029 - FAX: (207) 985-1674
Newsletter Editor; Paul G. Thornfeldt, P.O. Box 108, Paris, Maine 04271
H&B&FAX: (207) 743-6358
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Purham-Great Bay
World Project

The Durham-Geat Bay Rotary
Club is in the process of
developing a World
Community Service project
with our Rotary friends in Yoro,
Honduras. The Club plans to
buy, rehab, paint and airlift a
used garbage truck. [t is now
applying for a $6000 matching
grant to make the project
possible.
If your club is interested in the
presentation of a program for
the organization and processing
of an international project,
please call or write to:
Orville “Tex" Ranger, PDG
20 Federal St.
P.O. Box 694
Brunswick, Maine 04011
207-725-5509

Peter Ladner
Selected to Pistriet
Pudget Committee

Peter Ladner, past president of
the Brunswick Rotary Club has
been nominated and selected to
serve on the District Budget
and Finance Committee from
July 1, 1996 to June 30, 1999.
Peter will be the represent-
ative from Division “C” and is
the owner of Brackett Funeral
Home in Brunswick, Maine.

L

Distriet Pirectory
Changes

P-27 - Durham -Great Bay
Ronald Grondin
H - 603-559-6291
W - 603-332-4227
P-28 - Hampton -
Suzynne( i
163 High 5t.
Exeter, N.H. 03833

""""""""""" -
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- - ‘Foundationm: whether it be Group Study Exchange, |
Health, Hunger and ‘Humanity, ‘Airibassadarial . :

- - - Scholarships, Paul Harris -and Benefactor Awards, or -

*Pistriet 7780 Club Capers and Other News®

* Clubs celebrating anniversaries this month are South Berwick for 67
years, Kittery for 8 years and Brunswick Coastal for 5 years.
* The drawings for the Early Bird Registration prizes (See page 7) will
be held at the District Foundation Seminar on November 18th. Get your
reservations in NOW to be eligible.
¢ The Exeter Club will be having a Business Attire Fashion show on
MNovember 2nd as a fundraiser.
* The Sanford-Springvale Club has adopted Edison School. Plans are
being made for Rotarians to spend some time reading to the kids.
Remember the ultimate gift to youth is TIME.
* Sanford-Springvale also netted $3400 selling chickens at the Acton
Fair for their scholarship fund. 570 1/2 chickens were sold. What
happened to the other half? Did someone get hungry?
* Portland Rotary responded to our inlerest in oldest, etc. members.
Rotarian David Moody will be 91 on December 15, 1995 is a PP and still
very active in club affairs. David also has 33 years of perfect
attendance. Keep up the good work, Dave!
* Charlie Redfern joined Rotary in 1936 is also a PP and has 43 years of
PA. Way To Go, Charlie!
*On the ladies side of things. Roxanne Cole has had PA since she
joined in April of 1991. The lady being in the club the longest is Judy
Cavalero who joined the club on Oct. 20, 1987. Nan Sawyer is 69 years
old and is still very active in Rotary and at her job working for Mark!
* The Westbrook-Gorham club has decided to participate in “New Eyes
for the Needy”, a project to recycle unneeded eyeglasses for the needy.
* Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Cotton have celebrated their 67th wedding
anniversary. CONORATULATIONS! Thars longer than many of us have
been alive! Charlie is a member of the Damariscotta-Newcastle club.
* Norm Rickard of the Bridgton club has challenged the Fryeburg club
by promising to match $500. they, as a club donate to the Rotary
Foundation.

NE MAT 17

(continued on page 5)
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Club M'reudam Figures For September

Attendance Members  Current +/ Foundation Governor's
6/30/95 Members Mem/Give Cup Points
1 89.47 |Bethel 40 42 2 29
2 89 Damariscotta - Newcastle 36 37 ] 24
3 87.94 |Biddeford-Saco 104 103 -1 24
A 87.5 Fryeburg 22 26 4 34
5 86.5 Oxford Hills 49 50 1 29
6 85.19 |Casco Bay Sunrise 25 27 2 29
7 85 Windham 39 35 -4 15
8 8491 |Bath 65 63 -2 4
9 B4.46 South Berwick 38 37 -1 21
10 83 Saco - Bay 65 61 4 32 34
11 8243 |Boothbay Harbor 46 A -2 10
12 82 York 62 57 -5 20
13 81.1 Brunswick 145 148 3 7 26
14| 79.73 |Freeport 35 37 2 19
15 77.93 |Portsmouth 258 259 ] 3 29
16 77.88 |Portland 218 220 2 5 19
17| 77.27 |Hampton 63 59 -4 24
18 76.6 Scarborough 18 17 -1 50 20
19 T6tie |Exeter 47 1 -3 2 24
20 76tie |Kennebunk 101 101 0 9 34
21 76 tie |Kennebunk - Portside 42 42 0 24
22 75.8 Durham - Great Bay 54 56 2 3 20
23 75 Wells 46 46 0 5
24| 74.5tie [Kittery 36 33 -3 26
25| 74.5tie |Westbrook - Gorham 47 46 -1 24
26 73 Bridgton-Lake Region 29 30 1 24
27 72 Ogzunquit 41 42 1 10 9
28 71te |Brunswick - Coastal 14 15 1 0
29| 71tie |Seabrook - Hampton Falls 28 30 2 0
30 68.75 |South Portland - Cape Elizabeth 49 45 - 106 51
31 68 Bath Sunrise 27 25 -2 16
32 67.77 |Rochester 62 60 -2 24
33| 66.25 |Dover 86 80 -6 19
34 65 Newburyport ) 69 -2 34
35 63.46  |Sanford - Springvale 60 63 3 14
36 62.34 |Rumford 58 56 -2 9
37 58 Somersworth 26 25 -1 20
38
39 77.11 |TOTALS 2252 2250 22
4 0 | Average for District Clubs
41
42
43
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I'm attaching a speech, prepared by R.I., which someone in your club can deliver as
a program during Rotary Foundation Month in November. The Foundation is a
vital part of our Rotary lives. Let’s inform our members about the breadth and
scope of Rotary Foundation activities.

As Rotarians, we are all familiar with at least some of the Rotary Foundation's programs and goals.
Still, we often need reminding of the extent to which the Foundation's many humanitarian and educational
programs are helping build a better world. Since November has officially been designated as Foundation
Month," I'd like to take a few minutes *o review the Rotary Foundation in general, and the opportunities it
provides to us as individual Rotarians. Like R.L, the Rotary Foundation touches a variety of people, youth,
business people and professionals, communities in the development world, and individuals in every Rotary
nation are closely involved in foundation projects.

We all know that because of Polioplus, millions of children will be spared a life crippled by Polio.
Polioplus has brought attention and public support to humanitarian programs on a scale that we never imagined.
But did you remember that Polioplus originated as part of the Foundation's 3-H Program? 3-H stands for
health, hunger, and humanity. The 3-H Program provides funding for a series of large-scale, long-term projects.
These range from tuberculosis prevention in the Philippines to vocational training in Portugal. Twenty-one new
projects were approved in the past Rotary year alone. Since the 3-H Program started a decade ago, all projects
have been designed to encourage self-help, rather than the quick fix. The parable about giving a man a fish or
teaching him to fish is a guiding force behind all 3-H projects.

Similar to 3-H is the Special Grants Program. Here, the Foundation will match a club or district's
financial contribution that is earmarked for a specific international project. These commonly include health care
stations and equipment, sanitation facilities, educational activities, and agricultural programs. Special Grants is
an ideal program for international service participation on the club or district level. Rotarians can discuss the
project they wish to support and involve enough members to make a significant — and remembered -
contribution. There is no shortage of available projects, either. Just contact the World Community Service
section at Rotary's Evanston headquarters, and you'll receive a list of projects awaiting your support. Many, but
not all, of these projects meet the Special Granis requirements.

Remember, that "Projects” aren't alone in awaiting your support — there are people behind every one of
them who need you, too. Suppiying the Manpower for many 3-H and World Community service projects is the
Rotary Volunteers Program. The Foundation defrays the travel expenses of Rotarians who volunteer their time
and skills to work on humanitarian projects outside their communities. In the past decade, Rotary has
sponsored more than 500 volunteers. As an individual Rotarian, you are the key player in the Volunteers
Program. Vocation doesn't rule anyone out. Veterinarians, engineers, business people, store owners, craftsmen,
and Rotarians from almost every walk of life have volunteered in a Foundation project somewhere in the world.
Almost without exception, our volunteers say that they receive just as much — or even more — than they give.
New friends in another country, the exploration of a different culture, and the satisfaction of directly
contributing 1o the lives of others are all personal fulfillments that can come from being a volunteer. It's a

special part of a special program.

The Rotary Foundation sponsors other international programs such as disaster relief and grants for
university teachers. The Peace Forum, a year-old pilot program, explores the role that Rotary can play in the
achievement of peace throughout the world.

One of the Foundation's best known programs, the Group Study Exchange (or G-5-E), will send a
record 500 teams of professionals and business people abroad in this 1995-1996 Rotary year. G-S-E enables
teams of business men and women of different countries to visit each other's homeland. For several weeks, they
live in Rotarians' homes, develop friendships, experience different ways of life, and observe how their business is
conducted in another country. The G-S-E program is an excellent way for Rotary clubs not only to further the



development of young community leaders and international understanding, but also to increase Rotary’s good
will and good image in our own backyards. Through their districts, Rotary clubs can be involved in the selection
of G-5-E team members from their area and host a G-5-E team from another land. G-S-E is obviously an
enriching experience for team members. But the response from Rotarians who host a guest team is fantastic as
well. In an exchange of cultures, viewpoints, and professionalism, everyone wins. In G-S-E, every Rotarian can
be involved and be a winner.

Scholarships — a favorite Foundation program — is now in its forty-eighth year. The Rotary Foundation
operations The Worlds' largest privately-sponsored International Scholarship Program. Last year, the
scholarships program sent a record 1,165 students abroad. To date, nearly 27,000 scholars have studied under
Foundation sponsorship. The nature of scholarships is changing. More scholars are requesting assignments in
developing nations. Fields of study are changing, too. For many years, business and international relations
dominated as favored majors. But today’s scholar is likely to choose a subject related to science and health.
Tropical hygiene, blood transfusion technology, and engineering are no longer out of the ordinary. The
Foundation also sponsors competitive scholarships. This fall, the Foundation will send almost eighty young men
and women abroad to study agricultural engineering, the Japanese language, and international relations.

Each Rotary club can submit to its district a student nominee for consideration as the district’s
scholarship designee. If you know a graduate or undergraduate student who would serve Rotary well both
academically and as an Ambassador of good will, you again have an opportunity to serve the Foundation.

So the Rotary Foundation touches a variety of people. Youth, business people and professionals,
communities in the developing world, and individuals in every Rotary nation work together toward positive goals
through Foundation projects.

The backbone of the Rotary Foundation, however, is Rotarians such as us. Our support comes in many
forms. Sometimes a Rotary Club donates equipment for a 3-H project, or leads the drive to fund a Special
Grants Project. We volunteer to work at Foundation projects throughout the world. We serve as host
counselors for Rotary scholars or help select G-S-E team members. The most common form of Rotarian
support is financial. Some of you here today may be Paul Harris Fellows. This symbol recognizes your support
of the Foundation. Any Rotarian who donates $1,000 or more may request Paul Harris recognition. And that
donation is the life blood of the vital programs I've just discussed.

That $1,000 donation means a lot more than just the Foundation, too.

To the people of 29 provinces in Thailand, it means clean drinking water from 40 rainwater collection
tanks made possible by a $1,000 gift;

To young men in Papua, New Guinea, it means a useful vocation, since $1,000 provides all the
carpentry tools necessary to equip a trade school;

For 200 needy children in Mexico, §1,000 means sight from eyeglasses they desperately need — but
would not otherwise have;

To the wards of Boys' Home in Sri Lanka, it means nutrition, since $1,000 will plant two acres of
bananas;

To children in Bolivia, it means a chance for a normal, healthy life since $1,000 will provide 6,500
immunizations against Polio.

All of these projects are necessary. None of them would exist without the support of individual
Rotarians such as you. [ ask your support as individuals, as members of a club, and as Rotarians united at the
District level. We are the Rotary Foundation - one of the leading educational and humanitarian organizations
anywhere. I've spoken at length about what the Rotary Foundation has accomplished and what we aspire to
achieve. All we need is the continued commitment of all of us to transform the Foundation’s potential into
reality.



¢len W. Kinross Named R President Nominee for 1997-98

Glen W. Kinross of the Rotary
Club of Hamilton in Brisbane,
Queensland, Australia has been
selected as president-nominee of
R.I for 1997-98. Currently a
trustee of The Rotary Foundation,
he was the unanimous choice of
the nominating committee when
it met at RI World Headquaters
in Evanston on Monday,
September 11th.

Kinross is joint proprieter of
John Kinross & Company, Pty.
Ltd., a furniture manufacturing
company established by his
family in 1911. He has served as
chairman of the Australian
Council of Furniture
Manufacturers and is a life
member and past president and
councilor of the Queensland Guild
of Furniture Manufacturers.
During his businees carreer, he
has represented the furniture
industry in negotiations with
various levels of government.

A Rotarian since 1960, he was a
member of the RI Board of
Directors from 1952 to 1984,

¢SE PDeadline

The applications for team
leader and team members
for the Group Study
Exchange to Argentina in
1996 is fast approaching.

All applications must be in
by October 31st and endorsed
by the Club President prior to

submission to the District
Committee.

I've learned that if you give a

pig and a boy everything
they want, you'll get a good
pig and a bad boy. . . Age 77

serving as Rl vice president in
1983-84. He is a past president of
the Rotary Club of Hamilton and
has also served Rotary as district
governor, information institute
counselor, international assembly
instructor, committee and
consultative group member and
chairmen.

Kinross will be the fourth RI
president from”"down under”
following in the footsteps of

Australians Angus Mitchell (1948-
49), Clem Renouf (1978-79), and
Royce Abbey (1985-89). He is one of
39,000 Rotarians who belong to
1,160 Rotary clubs in Australia.

If no Rotary club nominates an
additional candidate by Dec. 1,
Kinross will be elected president at
the 1996 Rl Convention in Calgary,
Alberta, Canada and will take
office July 1, 1997, succeeding Luis
Giay of Argentina.

*Pistrict 7780 Club Capers and Other News*

* The Hampton club has raised about $3800 from their 5K road race in
which DG George participated. On a sad note Rotarian Dave Burbines’
wile, Loris suffered a stroke not long after competing in the race. Let's
all send along some get well wishes in care of Club President Ben Moore
107 Locke Rd, Hampton, N.H. 03842. You know what they say “Get
well wishes get people feeling better quicker”.

» The Hampton club also has an attendance contest and all club
Rotarians who have 85% attendance or better during the first quarter
are eligible to qualify for a free trip to the District Conference.

* Again, Hampton! One of the August meetings was dedicated to “Bring
your Children to Rotary Day”. 16 children attended the meeting.

What a great amy to expose children to the goodness of Rotary!

* The Newburyport club is looking for five members who are willing to
become involved in the Paul Harris Fellowship Program. Each member
would donate $200 a year for five years, and each year, someone from
the group is selected to become a Paul Harris Fellow. Currently,
Newburyport has 34 Paul Harris Fellows.

* President Linda Reichler of the Kittery club has announced a Friends
Forever Program in conjunction with the Portsmouth Club and the
YMCA. To raise money for the program, tickets are on sale for $10 for a
trip to Ireland. They are also looking for used cars and boats to be
reconditioned and sold. Take a tax deuction for a car or boat in N.H., but
only for a boat in Maine.

» The Sanford-Springvale Rotary Club is selling 1996 calendars to
benefit their Scholarship Fund. Weekly raffle drawings are for $100.
and $50. The calendars are $21.00 pp. Please send a check to Tom
Jagger, Secretary, P.O. Box 336, Springvale, Maine 04083.

* Thane Pearson of the Kittery Club has volunteered to be DG Nominee
Marie Williams Conference Chairperson.

» The Portsmouth Club is volunteering members to work on the
renovation of the Historic John Paul Jones House.

» Portland member Sam Giftos has been-appointed the Zone Coordinator
for RI's Family and Community Concerns Task Force. He is going to
represent Rl President Herb Brown at a District Conference in Florida.

s The deadline for the November DGMNews is November 7th. FAX your
news to 207-743-6358 or mail to P.O. Box 108, Paris, Maine 04271.
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We Covld Lend A Helping Hand |
Rotary Rose Bowl Parade Float

R.I. President Herb Brown urges
all Rotarians to join in supporting

the Rotary float for the
Tournaments of Roses Parade held
annually on New Year's Day.

The success of the Rotary float
depends entirely upon the
voluntary contributions of the
Rotary clubs in the U.S. and
Canada.

This year's float has received
special permission from Charles
Schulz, the creator of Peanuts, to
incorporate his cartoon characters
into the design. The float is titled
“Kids, Laughter and Dreams”. The
55 foot float features members

Home Club Harvest
Pinner Pance

The Rotary Club of the Oxford
Hills and the Stephens Memorial
Hospital Auxiliary are having
their Annual Harvest Dinner
Dance on November 18, 1995 at
the Summit Hotel Grand
Ballroom at Sunday River, ME.

A social hour will begin held
from 6:00 to 7:30 PM followed by
dinner from 7:30 to 9:00 and
dancing from 9:00 to 1:00.
Entertainment will be provided
by the Blue Willow Band.

The dinner menu includes
Pumpkin Bisque, Tossed Creen
Salad with a choice of Prime Rib
of Beef, Lemon Mustard Chicken
or Pasta Primaveria. The dessert
will be Chocolate Mousse with
Berries and coffee, tea or decaf.

The cost for the dinner dance is
$100.00 per couple and reser-
vations can be made by calling
Mary Alice Bancroft at 1-207-743-
8270.

A special room rate is being
offered for those attending the
dance. Room reservations can be
made by calling 1-800-543-2754.

of the Peanuts family skating in a
flower filled wintery landscape.
While Lucy skates blissfully among
the pines and frosty white blooms
dreaming of Olympic glory,
Charlie Brown and Linus are barely
able to remain upright as they
exemplify the Rotary theme of
“Lending A Helping Hand”. With
Snoopy at the ready to clear the ice
in his pint size, flower bedecked

Zamboni, Linus hangs on to his
blanket and hopes for a safe
landing. Will he survive? Why
ever not when Rotary is present and
ready to lend a helping hand?

The Rotary Rose Parade Float
Committee suggests donations of
$1.50 per member. Please mail to

Rotary Float Committee
P.O. Box 92502
Pasadena, CA. 91109-2502

Essex Youth Exchange

by Bobbi Bird
We all had a wonderful time at our Orientation Weekend in Bethel.
MANY THANKS to Linda Varrill (couldn't have done it without you!)
for making the arrangements for us to stay at the Sunday River Inn, our
hosts were so very generous in allowing us to make ourselves at home in
their Inn. If you plan any skiing this winter, you'll love this place! They
let us have the entire building! We also want to thank, again, the Bethel
Clubs’ Bethel Express, without you, it would have been very difficult to

transport everyone and all our gear up there.

This month we are going on the Haunted Hayride out in Gorham. Karen
Duffy has made all the arrangements and with the help of the South
Portland / Cape Elizabeth club we will go to dinner at Tortilla Flat, to the
hayride and then back to Portland for a sleepover. Thanks to Art Coles
we have been invited to spend the night at the Portland YMCA. (1don't
know who is Art's contact, and [ didn't ask!) Thank you very much Art for
arranging this for the students. And Karen, who will be staying with the
students at the Y!

Next month we will be going to the Portland Pirates game on November
4. We have reserved 30 tickets, according to the Civic Center people,
these are “Ringside” seats. Cost is $8.00 a ticket, and are available to our
students, their families, friends and any Rotarians who wish to join us.
FMI call me at 207-865-0421. Reservations deadline is October 28th.

Let me introduce you all to Ivana Bruja Adaime Makac of Rio Negro,
Argentina. (You'll be hearing alot about Argentina in the months to come
as our 1996 GSE is to Argentina). lvana is being hosted by the Ogunquit
Club, and is staying with the Brassard family in Wells. The Brassards
are quite familiar with our program, as their daughter, Alison, is
currently an Outbound Student in the Netherlands.

Ivan has a brother Ivan, who is 22 and a student studying in Buenos
Adres. Her mother, Susana is a teacher and her father Juan owns his own
business which distributes sweets and articles for shops. Ivana likes art
and music and I can tell you from experience that she is working very
hard on improving her hand at shooting pool. Ivana will probably be
helping our GSE Committee with the communicating to the Argentina
district, as they do not speak English, and we don’t speak much Spanish.

va all Distri Rotarians.
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Rotary Foundation Seminar Registration Form

University of New England, Biddeford, Maine
Saturday - November 18, 1995 - 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM.

President - President-Elect -

Vice President - Rotary Foundation Chair -
International Service Chair - World Community Service Chair -
Officers or Directors - New Rotarians -

Interested Rotarians -

Complimentary coffee and muffins will be served during registration and check-in starting at 8:15 am. at the Campus Center,
Please complete and mail your registration with check payable to District 7780 Foundation Seminar in the amount of $10.00 per

attendee by November 3, 1995 10:
Mr. Alexander Courtney, Chair
Rotary Foundation Committee
' PO Box 87
Stratham, N.H. 03885

Early Bird Registration

1996 District 7780 Conference

To be held at the Summit Hotel at Sunday River, Maine
" May 30 through June 2, 1996

All registrations received prior to November 13, 1995 will be eligible for the early bird prizes of a
Weekend for Two at the Summit; a Color TV and a $100 Gift Certificate to L.L.Bean.

$99.96 in 1996
Double Occupancy - $99.96 per night per person -— Single Occupancy - $145.00 per night per person
Conference Registration Fee (Everyone Must Register) - $35.00 per Rotarian - $30.00 per guest

Reservations include all meals and banquests per day.

Activities planned include: Tennis, Golf, Mountain Biking, Spring Skiing, Road Race,
Casino Night, Western Night, Dancing Banquets, Swimming Pools, Spas, Health Club,
Rotary Education, District Meetings, Guest Speakers, Fun and Friendship for Everyone.

[jcpﬂsil Policy: $150.00 made payahlc to the Summit Hotel
Payable as follows: Check enclose___ MasterCard___ VISA___ Am.Express___ Discover__

Name on Card Number Expires
Name Guest
Address City State Zip
Telephone
Badge Name Guest
Shorey, District Conference Chair, 44 Mountain View Drive, Sout
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Attention!
Bulletin Editors

I would appreciate all of you
sending the next three (3) copies of
your Club Bulletin to the following
people.

Mr. Larry Shaughnessey
Bulletin Editor - Hampton
493 Ocean Boulevard
Hampton, N.H. 03842

Mr. Winslow Damon

Bulletin Editor - Newburyport
270 Lafayette Rd. #11-135
Seabrook, N.H. 03874

Ms. Dee Corton

Bulletin Editor - Casco Bay
P.O. Box 243

Portland, Maine 04112-0243

Mr. Verdi Tripp

Bulletin Editor - Brunswick
27 Wood Road

Topsham, Maine 04086

Ms. Patricia Duguay
Bulletin Editor - Rumford
RR 2, Box 3350

Bryant Pond, Maine 04219
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October is Vocational Service Month

Dewaine Craig, District Chair

Even though this Avenue of Service is singled out for
special consideration and individual club programing during
the month of October, Vocational Service is a daily part of a
Rotarians life.

From volume three of the Rotary Basic Library we find
these words from Paul Harris’s autobiography, My Road to
Rotary “Each Rotarian is a connecting link between the
idealism of Rotary and their trade or profession”. Volume
three continues by stating, “A person joins Rotary as a
representative of their business or profession. Each club
member has an obligation to represent their vocation to their
fellow Rotarians; At the same time they are obligated to
exemplify the Spirit of Rotary to others, particularly those
associated with them in their daily work. These twin
responsibilites form the foundation of Vocational Service”.

If we were to couple this statement with the 24 word
statement known as the 4 Way Test, each Rotarian has a
springboard to self improvement in the work place and in
your personal life.

Each of the Four Avenues of Service are important,
individually they bring club members, the community and
the world into perspective. Combined, the Four Avenues
support the aims of Rotary. From the membership
application to the dinner badge, from the classification talk to
our daily professions we are about vocations. QOur vocations
are the glue that bind each Rotarian to another.
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